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Thank You 
 
It is with a sad heart that I have recently received Mrs Sue 
Clark’s notification for retirement in February 2023. Sue has 
been a valued member of staff here at Cranwell for nearly 
20 years, joining us in 2003. 

Sue will now have more quality time to spend with her 
family, pursuing her hobbies and travelling. 

During her time here at Cranwell, Sue has led most of the 
curriculum area and has been a fantastic Deputy Head who 
has led the school’s assessment, Safeguarding and Bluey 
Club in school. Those who have been fortunate to witness 
Sue teaching will have been fascinated by her spoken 
Spanish, which Sue developed whilst working in Spain on 
Sabbatical, a place where Sue and her husband will spend a 
great deal of their retirement.  

On a personal note, I want to thank Sue for her support and 
friendship over the period of working together and leading 
Cranwell Primary School. I will miss Sue considerably.  

Sue, thank you for your dedication and commitment 
towards our school, your work is truly outstanding, and we 
appreciate your contribution to our team. 

I’m sure you will join us in wishing Sue and her family all 
the best for the future. Thank you, Sue! 

The governors of the School have asked Mrs Charlotte 
Mulhall, our current Assistant Head, to become our Acting 
Deputy Head from the point at which Sue leaves the school. 
Charlotte is a very experienced leader, and is currently 
working very closely with Sue to ensure there is smooth 
transition towards succession. I am sure you will all wish 
Mrs Mulhall good luck in her new role. 

Mr Daz Carter has also sadly left the school. Daz has been 
the School’s Business Manager for the last 10 years.  We 
wish Daz and his wife Jayne all the very best in his 
retirement. 

Mrs Sally Linfitt has been shadowing the role and has taken 
over the position of Finance Officer for the school.  

School Captains 
 
I am delighted to 

announce that Connie 

Rashley and Jimmy 

Goodman-Matthews have 

been selected as School 

Captains. Jimmy and 

Connie will have many 

roles within the School.  

The School Captains are 

role models to the rest of 

the children in the 

school, displaying the 

appropriate manners and 

kindness we expect 

throughout our school. 

Well done to them both! 

House Captains 
 

Congratulations to the 8 House Captains nominated by the 

children in their Houses :  

Johnson: Summer Smith & Niamh Turner  

Keller: Connie Huesken & Natasza Roj  

Bader: Eleanor Slack & Matthew Swinney  

Scott: Isabelle Fardoe & Saralileigh Tinsley  

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the 
Year Six children who ‘went up’ for nomination. 

Parent Evenings 
 
Parent Evenings have been arranged for the week beginning 
17th October 2022. If you have not received a time slot, 
please contact your child’s class teacher. The School 
Governors will be in school while Parent Interviews take 
place, providing refreshments and answering any questions 
you may have. 

A Bookfair will be available while Parent Interviews are 
taking place. The stalls will be displayed in the school hall 
for children to purchase books. 
Lost property will also be available for parents to look 
through. 

Cranwell Voice  
‘OUR THOUGHTS…OUR 
VISION’ 
 
The children in the Key Stage 2 
classes have democratically 
voted for their Cranwell Voice 
(School Council) 
Representatives.  The School 
Council has become the voice of 
the children within our school. 
They meet weekly to discuss 
class ideas and feedback to 
their classes. Cranwell Voice, 
along with the School Captains, 
under the guidance of Miss 
Steph Pettitt & Miss Kirstie 
Robertson, has continued to 
grow.  Cranwell Voice members 
for this academic year are listed 
here. 
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Class Cranwell Voice 
3CO Sid Blunden 

  Evie Shaw 

3/4P Olivia Jordan 

  Niamh Hadfield 

4R Archie Smith 

  Naomi McLaughlan 

5P Lara Beynon 

  Emma Hart  

5B Jessica Blunden 

  Liam Wells 

6B Vienna Curtis 

  Chris Hadfield 

6H Ben Holding 

  Saralileigh Tinsley 
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Reading Together 

Are you able to give up half an hour? 
Would you be able to listen to some of our children read? 
Could you listen to readers from 9 until 9.30am, or 2.30 – 
3pm? 
Even if it’s just one day per week? 
Or if you wish to join us for an afternoon? 
Please contact Mrs Tracey Bonfield or Mrs Sally Linfitt in the 
school office for more details. Thank you! 
 

Uniform 
 
We have been very impressed with the children looking so 
smart in the first few weeks.  Please remember, we are onto 

winter uniform from November. See School Uniform - 
Cranwell  for more details. 

Please remember that long hair should be tied up, and 
jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not allowed. We 
would be grateful if parents could support the school with 
these rules. 

Remember—Name Everything! 

Be aware that when you have a class of 30 children the 
majority of white shirts are the same size and often from 
the same providers. Ties are identical! Shoes also look very 
similar. Trying to distinguish whose items are whose is very 
difficult without them being named! 

Thank you for your help. 

Timings of the School Day 
 
School drop off is between 8:40am and 8:55am.  

School finishes at 3:05pm for the Foundation Stage and Key 
Stage One, and 3:15pm for Key Stage Two.  

Please note, this is when lessons end. Children will be out a 
few minutes after this point. Additionally, sometimes 
unforeseen things happen in class which result in the children 
coming out a few minutes later.  Thank you for your 
understanding. 

Please try not to stand immediately in front of the silver 
gates at the front of school. This will allow children to easily 
exit the school and locate their parents.  

If you wish to speak with your class teacher please make an 
appointment either by emailing or telephoning the school 
office, or see the member of staff at the gates at the end of 
the day. 

Internet Safety 
Help your child become a smarter, safer and happier 
explorer of the online world.  

Google have a ‘Be Internet Legends Parent's Page’ — a 
helpful handbook full of tips and tricks for supporting your 
child’s digital education. 

There are lots of simple ways to reinforce the important 
online safety lessons your child has been learning in school, 
through Google's Be Internet Legends programme.  Created 
in partnership with Parent Zone, the programme is 

empowering families to make the most of 
the internet by helping them become confident digital 
citizens. 

See more at : https://beinternetlegends.withgoogle.com/
en_uk/parents/ 

Jeans for Genes 
 
Thank you to everyone who took part in Jeans for Genes 

Day.  

1 in 25 children has a genetic disorder that makes their life 

very difficult. That’s equivalent to one child in every class. 

By wearing our jeans and donating, we will change the lives 

of these children. 

As a School we raised £170. Well done! 

If you’d like to find out more about how our support will 

help, please visit their website at jeansforgenes.org  

 
Term Dates  
 

Academic Year 2022—2023 

Term 1 : ends — Fri 21st October 2022 

Term 2 : Mon 31st October — Fri 16th Dec 2022 

Term 3 : Wed 4th Jan — Fri 10th Feb 2023 

Term 4 : Mon 20th Feb — Fri 31st March 2023 

Term 5 : Tues 18th April — Fri 26th May 2023 

Term 6 : Mon 5th June — Fri 21st July 2023 

 
Academic Year 2023-2024 

Term 1 : Wed 6th Sept — Fri 20th October 2023 

Term 2 : Tues 31st Oct — Wed 20th Dec 2023 

Term 3 : Wed 3rd Jan — Fri 9th Feb 2024 

Term 4 : Mon 19th Feb — Thurs 28th March 2024 

Term 5 : Tue 16th April — Fri 24th May 2024 

Term 6 : Mon 3rd June — Fri 19th July 2024 
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Tickets still available 
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